
SUNDAY, 19 MAY, 2013                                                                                            PENTECOST SUNDAY 
OUR LADY QUEEN OF PEACE 
SCHEDULE OF THE WEEK 
MAY 
18 SAT   4  PM † Douglas Karsen 
19 SUN   8 AM    People of the Parish 
19 SUN 11 AM † Living & Deceased 
Members of the Russell & Sams Family 
20 MON 9  AM   Communion Service 
21 TUES 9 AM   Communion Service 
22 WED  9 AM † Phyllis Jones  
23 THRS 9 AM † Gregor Heggen  
24 FRI     9 AM † Matthew Nozicka 
25 SAT    9 AM † Dolly Krieger 
25 SAT    4 PM † Phyllis Jones 
26 SUN   8 AM † Jane Condon  
26 SUN 11 AM    People of the Parish 
********************************* 
Sanctuary Candle is illuminated at Our 
Lady Queen of Peace the week of Sun., 
May 19, through Sat., May 25, 2013, in 
memory of Sofia Jonynas on the 10th 
anniversary of her death. 
********************************* 
Responsorial: “Lord, send out Your 
Spirit and renew the face of the earth.” 
********************************* 
Offertory 05/12/13 Envelopes  $2,197.50 
     Loose        $   959.00 
      Total         $3,156.50 
Env. Req. 127 Env. Used 71 
********************************* 

-- Wedding Banns -- 
Andrew Shingledecker and Kristin 
Jewell will be married at Our Lady 
Queen of Peace Church on Saturday, 
June 1, 2013. 
- CCD Teacher and Aide volunteers 
are welcome and needed for the 2013-14 
school year. Please call Vanessa @465-
6252 for details. 
- Diocesan Catholic Relief 
Services Collection May 18-19, 
supports six Catholic agencies benefiting 
millions of vulnerable, displaced, and 
impoverished families and individuals 
around the world.  From direct 
humanitarian service to helping victims 
of human trafficking and working to 
reunify families, the funds from this 
collection make a real difference in lives 
across the globe.  This weekend, please 
support the Catholic Relief Services 
Collection and help Jesus in disguise. 
- Bishop’s Annual Appeal 2013 
Thank you to the families at Our Lady 
Queen of Peace and St. Gabriel who 
made a pledge to the Bishop’s Annual 
Appeal.  Our parish goals are 100% 
participation and $27,898 (approx. $120 

per family) at Our Lady Queen of Peace 
and 100% participation and $9,133 
(approx. $100 per family) at St. Gabriel 
Mission. We gratefully thank those who 
can afford to and do give more.  We do 
realize that every family in our parish 
and mission may not be able to afford 
$100 over one year.  However, we also 
realize that every family in our parish 
can afford something so the parish and 
mission can reach 100% participation 
this year.  If you truly cannot afford to 
help by donating even $1.00 a month 
over the course of one year, please drop 
in at the Rectory Office so we may 
supply you with a list of agencies which 
may be able to help you. With your gift, 
we can achieve our goal.  
- Altar Flowers If you would like to 
have flowers placed at the altar for a 
special occasion or in memory of loved 
ones, please call Carole @465-5607 or 
use sign up sheet in back of Church. 
- Benton Harbor Soup Kitchen    
We could not provide this important 
ministry without you. Volunteer sign up 
sheet is on the table in back of church or 
call 465-6252.  Next date is May 22. 
- Parish Photo Directory  Please 
take a moment after Mass and stop in the 
Church Hall to make an appointment to 
have your family photo taken on either 
June 4 & 5 at St. Gabriel and  June 6, 7 
& 8 at Our Lady Queen of Peace.  Each 
family will receive one 8x10 color 
photograph of their family and one 
parish directory at no cost.  Volunteers 
are needed to help make this a success.  
To help, please call Vanessa @465-6252 
or sign up on the sheet in the back of 
both churches. 
- Ministry Schedules are being 
prepared for the 2nd half of 2013.  
Lectors, Ushers & Servers are especially 
needed.  Please search your hearts and 
prayerfully consider joining your fellow 
parishioners in joyfully serving the Lord 
at His Eucharistic Banquet.  Sign up 
sheet is on table in back of Church or 
call the Rectory Office @465-6252. 
- BREAD OF LIFE FOOD 
PANTRY   Need: TUESDAY AND 
THURSDAY VOLUNTEERS. Sign up 
sheet is on table in back of the Church. 
Week 177:    17 families; 34 adults; 24 
children; 10 dogs; 11 cats  
10 a.m. to Noon Tuesday, 05/21/13 
Phil Pavlic, Gail Rose, Cathy Kuplic 
6 - 7:30 p.m. Thursday, 05/23/13 
Eva Merrick, Ellis Family 

- MINISTRIES 
4:00 p.m., Saturday, May 25, 2013 
Lector – Floyd Hayden 
Servers - Ty Barschdorf 
Communion – Tom Spychalski, William 
Wheeler, Tom Woerdehoff 
Ushers-Michael Mendus 
8 a.m., Sunday, May 26, 2013 
Lector - Ken Pinkowski 
Servers- Daniel Harazin 
Communion - Dan Toomey, Sue Adent, 
Marie Malsch 
Ushers-Angelo Grosso & Jack Malsch 
11 a.m., Sunday, May 26, 2013 
Lector - Wanita Yingling 
Servers - Eric Adams 
Communion – Sally Thomas, Terry 
Thomas, Karin Chappell 
Ushers- Bob Donarski & Dennis Kiewel 
-- The Pastor’s Corner -- 
My brothers and sisters in Christ, 
From the movie Jurassic Park, I have 
always enjoyed the character played by 
Jeff Goldblum.  He played an odd, jittery 
professor who throughout the movie 
leads us to believe life always finds a 
way to continue, or survive.   It is a 
wonderful point to consider especially 
for those of us, and that actually should 
be all of us, who believe life is sacred 
from the moment of natural conception 
until natural death.  In this past week’s 
world news we even heard the true story 
of a young woman who was found alive, 
following 18 days stuck in the rubble of 
a collapsed building.  Obviously, a force 
far greater than any of us is at work as 
life continues incorruptibly by the power 
of God. 
This weekend we celebrate the reality 
that by the outpouring of the Holy Spirit 
on the day of Pentecost, Christ’s paschal 
mystery was brought to its completion.  
The Spirit’s mission of sanctifying 
humanity, leading humanity to partake of 
the state of holiness in which Christ’s 
humanity has been established.  As we 
celebrate Pentecost, the Holy Spirit seeks 
to invade God’s creation, take possession 
of it in the name of God and reign over 
our hearts. 
In last weekend’s Pastor’s Corner, I 
asked you to reflect on what sort of 
witness for Christ are you.  This 
weekend I ask, has the unction of your 
confirmation dissipated?  You should 
each be screaming a resounding, no! (at 
least if you are not reading this in 
church).  Jean Cardinal Danielou wrote 
that “the communication of the Holy 



Spirit is accomplished essentially at 
Pentecost.  The Spirit is given to the 
Church.  The Church is the place where 
the Spirit illumines the intelligence with 
eternal truth.  It seeks to embrace created 
realities, intelligences, hearts, and wills.” 
As your pastor, I can’t do much about 
many of the realities in which we live.  
As your pastor, I perhaps don’t have 
much of an affect on your intelligences.  
However, as your pastor, I hope and pray 
that I might be able to lead your hearts 
and will to be more wholly devoted to 
God, and the edification of His Church. 
OK, I’ll get to the point.  The sign up 
sheets on the back table in the church 
continue to look more and more like 
blank sheets of paper.  Time slots for the 
once monthly Eucharistic adorers are left 
blank or are filled in with the names of 
only one or two dedicated parishioners 
who value that intimate time with the 
Lord.  Again and again we ask for Food 
pantry volunteers and only the same, 
virtually worn out individuals make 
themselves available while others stay 
home, not caring how that ministry of 
our parish functions beyond the donation 
of a few canned goods.  In June we will 
be given the opportunity to take family 
photos for our new parish directory.  Just 
like with the Bishop’s Appeal, I want 
and expect 100% participation from our 
congregants including our frequent 
visitors, migrants, summer parishioners, 
and bulwark pillars of our communities.  
The new directory will simply be a photo 
footprint of the Catholics who form our 
portion of the body of Christ.  When the 
history is written, it should be noted that 
we were here. 
Let’s make a greater effort to practice 
what we preach by our lives, as we 
reflect on words from the frequently 
sung hymn: “Lord, You give the great 
commission:  heal the sick and preach 
the word.  Lest the Church neglect its 
mission and the Gospel go unheard.  
Help us witness to your purpose with 
renewed integrity; with the Spirit’s gifts 
empower us for the work of ministry.”  
Search your hearts.  Get those volunteer 
slots filled, and pick a time slot for you 
and or your families to be photographed. 
AMDG 
Fr. Arthur 
SAINT GABRIEL CHURCH 
MASS INTENTIONS  
INTENCIONES DE LAS MISAS 
Sunday, May 19, 2013 
9:30 a.m.  †  Ike Green 
        req. Paul & Barbara Sprung 

1:00 p.m.  People of the Parish 
Thursday, May 23, 2013 
6 p.m. † Rev. Frank Burger 
Sunday, May 26, 2013 
9:30 am † Shirley Lee req. Jamie Moody 
1:00 p.m.  People of the Parish  
-MINISTRIES  
9:30 a.m. Sunday, May 26, 2013 
Lector - David Chatelain 
Communion-LindaMoody&BarbSprung 
Ushers-Fred Huspen&RomanMachurick 
Altar Servers - Makenzie Moody & 
Kathleen Hettlinger 
1 p.m. Sunday, May 19, 2013 
Lectore -  
Last weekend’s Offertory 
Ofertorio de la semana pasada 
9:30 a.m.  $709.00 
1:00 p.m. $158.55 
- Food Pantry Next collection is June 
19. Need ramen noodles and macaroni & 
cheese. Please place donations in blue 
baskets by church door. Thank you for 
your continued support.  
- Despensa de alimentos Siguiente 
recolección es del 19 de junio. 
NECESIDAD fideos y macarrones con 
queso. Por favor, coloque las donaciones 
en cestas azules de puerta de la 
iglesia.Gracias por su continuo apoyo. 
- Guía de la Parroquia 
Fotografía - Las fotografías se toman 
04 de junio y 5 en San Gabriel y 6 de 
junio, 7 y 8 de Nuestra Señora, a fin de 
comprobar sus calendarios y haga su 
reserva próximo fin de semana en el 
Salón de la Iglesia después de todas las 
misas. Las fotos pueden ser tomadas, ya 
sea en San Gabriel y la Virgen. Cada 
familia recibirá un color 8x10 fotografía 
de su familia sin costo alguno. Se 
necesitan voluntarios para ayudar a que 
esto sea un éxito. Para ayudar, por favor 
inscríbase en la hoja en la parte posterior 
de la iglesia. 
- Campaña Anual del Obispo 
2013 Gracias a las familias quien le 
hizo una promesa a la 2013 BAA. Si 
usted todavía no ha hecho su promesa, 
por favor considere en oración hacerlo. 
Si realmente no puede dar hasta $ 1.00 
por mes en el transcurso de un año, por 
favor, deje caer en la rectoría para que 
podamos ofrecer una lista de agencias 
que pueden ser capaces de ayudarle. 
Recuerde, no hay regalo es demasiado 
grande o demasiado pequeño, y todo don 
hace que la obra de Jesucristo es posible. 
Con su donación, podemos llegar 
participación del 100% y lograr todas 
nuestras metas. 

- Catholic Relief Services 
Collection Diocesano 18-19 de 
mayo soporta seis agencias católicas 
benefician a millones de familias e 
individuos de todo el mundo vulnerables, 
desplazadas y empobrecidas. Los fondos 
de esta colección hacen una diferencia 
real en la vida de todo el mundo. Por 
favor apoyar la recogida de Catholic 
Relief Services y ayudar a Jesús 
disfrazado. 
- Encuentro Pre-Matrimonial 
Diocesano Dios es amor y de una 
manera misteriosa los ha juntado a 
ustedes en el amor. Ustedes tienen a su 
alcance una felicidad en el matrimonio 
mejor de la que se han imaginado y 
mayor de la que experimentan ahora. Lo 
único que se necesita es que estén 
dispuestos a amar, a dar, a aceptar y a 
adaptarse.  Fechas: (Escoja una de las 
siguientes fechas): 
Agosto 10, 2013 (10 a.m. – 3 p.m.) 
Lugar: Por Anunciarse 
Octubre 19, 2013 (10 a.m. – 3 p.m.) 
Lugar: Por Anunciarse 
- Preparación de Quinceañeras 
Preparación Diócesis de quinceañeras es 
bilingüe y esto no es un sustituto de la 
formación en cada parroquia para 
quinceañeras. Participantes: Quinceañera 
y sus padres (patrocinadores son 
bienvenidos, pero no es obligatorio). 
Escoja una de las siguientes fechas: 
Junio 8, 2013 9 a.m.- 1 p.m. 
Lugar: Immaculate Conception Parish 
63559 60th, Hartford  269-621-4106 
Julio 27, 2013 9 a.m.- 1 p.m. 
Lugar St. Joseph Parish. 936 Lake Street, 
Kalamazoo,  269-343-6256 
Por favor regístrese antes llamando al 
269-903-0197 y/o en su Parroquia.  
Costo: $20 por Quinceañera y llevar al 
retiro snacks o antojitos para compartir. 
 
Sponsor of the Week  
Olympus Restaurant Please see the 
back of the bulletin to view the full ad.  
Please patronize all of our sponsors 
because they make the Bulletin possible. 
Patrocinador de la semana  
Olympus Restaurant Por favor vea 
la parte de atrás del boletín para ver el 
anuncio completo.Por favor patrocinar a 
todos nuestros patrocina, porque hacen el 
Boletín posible. 
 
May               Mayo 
Month of the       Mes de la 
Blessed Mother           Virgen 


